
 
 

17/02/22 

 

RE: EIA Pre-Screening Assessment for the HSEbuilding, Kilmallock Road, Charleville Part 8 Scheme.  
(Refurbishment /Change of Use).  
 

To whom it concerns, 
 
The proposed development, namely, the refurbishment and change of use of health centre to 
community/ recreational use of HSE building, Kilmallock Road, Charleville does not fall into a project 
class specified in Part 1 or Part 2 of Schedule 5 of the Planning and Development Regulations which 
requires an EIA. It is therefore determined that an EIA is not required and can be excluded at this 
pre-screening stage. 
 
Determination 
The requirement for EIA can be excluded at this pre-screening stage as the proposed development 
does not fall within Schedule 5 of the Planning and Development Regulations.  
 
 
Thomas Watt 
Senior Planner 


